MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

OF THE FRIENDS OF TAMPA UNION STATION, INC.
HELD ON FRIDAY, DECEMBER 3, 2010

Jackson McQuigg, President of the Corporation, called the meeting to order at 12:35 PM. Board members present at the meeting were: Jackson McQuigg, Steve Sayles, John McQuigg, Elaine McCloud, Jim Langston, Jeff Hicks, and ex officio member Dennis Fernandez. Board members Vickie Toranzo Zacker and Doug Rutledge were absent.

The meeting was held in the Boardroom of the Tampa Bay History Center, thanks to the Center’s President/CEO, C.J. Roberts, and Manny Leto, Community Relations & Outreach Manager of the Tampa Bay History Center, both of whom greeted the Friends of Tampa Union Station Board Members.
A general discussion was held concerning the state of transit and rail transportation in the Tampa Bay area. The transit referendum which was on the ballot in October failed, but transportation officials in the Tampa Bay area continue to consider passenger rail projects. 
High speed rail remains in the planning stages and Florida will soon receive additional federal funds for the Tampa-Orlando project in the wake of the cancellation of projects in Wisconsin and Ohio. Recent news articles also indicated that TBARTA is talking to CSX about acquiring CSX-owned trackage in the Tampa Bay area for future commuter rail use (Jackson McQuigg agreed to forward copies of these articles to Tom Guerin via email). 
The issue of how all of these projects will impact Tampa Union Station remains an open question. Elaine McCloud suggested that Jackson McQuigg reach out to Stuart Vogel, the incoming Chair of the Tampa Bay Partnership, as the partnership plans to expand its role in transportation issues in the coming year, to make the Partnership aware of Tampa Union Station.
Tampa’s municipal elections are coming up in early March. Jackson McQuigg agreed to send letters to all of the Mayoral candidates introducing Friends of Tampa Union Station to each and encouraging them to include passenger rail in their issues platforms.

Jackson McQuigg reported that the balance of the Tampa Union Station Preservation Fund/endowment fund for the station at the Community Foundation of Tampa Bay and of September 30 stood at $36,237.58. Another $4,000.00-$5,000.00 in contributions must be raised to obtain our matching grant for the endowment fund. All Board members were encouraged to continue their fundraising efforts so that this goal can be met soon.
On a related note, Jackson McQuigg reported that he is pursuing other sources of funds for the endowment by applying for grants from foundations which are likely prospects. He shared a copy of a proposal which has already been submitted to The Cracker Barrel restaurant chain’s foundation and will submit others in the near future, including Brinker International’s Charitable Giving Committee, and the DeBartolo Family Foundation. Jeff Hicks offered to hand a proposal to Vigo-Alessi, one of the area companies on the prospect list (the head of which he knows personally, while Elaine McCloud will assist with leads and connections to TECO Energy and Verizon’s corporate foundations.
Tom Guerin reported on the progress of track and canopy work which Amtrak will undertake at Tampa Union Station with federal ARRA stimulus funds. The canopy between tracks 1 and 2 at the station will be extensively repaired including roof, lighting, and walkway surfaces. Although track work had originally been planned, some of the money initially targeted by Amtrak for work in Tampa had to be reprogrammed elsewhere in the Amtrak system for pressing needs. 
Work on the canopy will be done at night in order to avoid conflicts with current Amtrak services using the station and track 2. The work will begin on December 13 and will be completed by February 20 at the latest. Dennis Fernandez indicated that Amtrak needs to coordinate the planned work for the station through his office to ensure that the work meets historic preservation standards. Tom Guerin will put Dennis Fernandez in touch with Jacobs Engineering, which is project managing the job for Amtrak.

Changes at Amtrak’s offices in Jacksonville are also taking place. Tom Guerin indicated that his position will be relocated to Miami, as Amtrak’s Jacksonville offices are being moved there. There is a possibility that he will take a position elsewhere in the company. Jackson McQuigg expressed the hope that Tom Guerin will remain with Amtrak in Florida and, in any event, remain active with Friends of Tampa Union Station, as he has been a real asset to our organization.
Jackson McQuigg indicated that planning for National Train Day 2011, which will take place on Saturday, May 7, needs to begin soon. He will organize a planning meeting of key Board members— take place by conference call— in January. the meeting will also touch on the celebration of the 2012 Centennial of the station.
The meeting adjourned with tour of the History Center exhibit Orange Blossom Special to High Speed Rail: Train Travel in Tampa Bay, as well as other portions of the Center, conducted by Manny Leto.
